You asked:

1) How many street/highway trees have been felled by the council or by council contractors since 1 April 2010? If you do not have a full total, please provide a figure for those you have recorded in the period.

2) How many of those trees were protected by a Tree Preservation Order? If you do not have a full total, please provide a figure for those you have recorded in the period.

3) How many of those trees were ancient/veteran trees? If you do not have a full total, please provide a figure for those you have recorded in the period.

4) How much has it cost the council to fell street/highway trees in the period?

5) Please state how many trees were felled because they were diseased, decayed, dying or dead.

6) Please state how many were felled because they were causing structural damage or an obstruction.

7) How many were felled for other reasons? Please state in broad terms what these reasons might have been.

8) How many of the felled street/highway trees have been replaced on streets in this period?

9) How many the felled trees have been replaced off-street in this period - i.e. in woodlands/nature reserved.

Answer: 
The information and the level of detail that you have requested are not held in an easily accessible format. This is because the Council does not manage its urban forestry estate as individual trees. We believe that the cost of complying with your request would far exceed the threshold of £450 as defined by the Freedom of Information and Data Protection (Appropriate Limit and Fees) Regulations 2004.  We are unable to provide a more detailed cost estimate as we believe that the cost of doing so would, in itself, exceed the appropriate limit.  
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the FOIA, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.
In addition and for completeness of response, the Council has considered the provisions of the EIR. 

In this instance it considers that the public interest in disclosure of the requested information is outweighed by the public interest in non-disclosure for the reasons outlined above, relating to the cost of compliance. 

The Council considers that on these grounds, the request is manifestly unreasonable for the reasons outlined above and that the exception to disclosure contained at Regulation 12 (4) (b) relating to manifestly unreasonable requests applies.
You are of course at liberty to resubmit your request with a more limited scale in terms of the breadth of information or other effort to reduce the terms of the request, including providing a relevant timescale.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

